RADIO STATION WYFM
COMMUNITY ISSUES

QUARTER: 4th

YEAR: 2014

ISSUE: Safety on the Road

TITLE OF PROGRAM: Forum

DATE OF PROGRAM: 12/28/14

TIME: Fam

DURATION: 30 minutes

DESCRIPTION OF ISSUES: Annette Fisher with Happy Trails
updates the newest addition to the Sanctuary — a residential home
adjacent to Happy Trails that will be converted to an educational
facility. Happy Trails continues to expand and serve the needs of
farm animal abused and neglected. It covers not just the
immediate area but the entire state of Ohio.



RADIO STATION
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COMMUNITY ISSUES
QUARTER: 4th
YEAR: 2014
ISSUE: Safety on the Road
TITLE OF PROGRAM: Forum
DATE OF PROGRAM: 12/21/14
TIME: &am
DURATION: 30 minutes

DESCRIPTION OF ISSUES: Lynette Blasiman is the director of
Portage County Safe Communites. She, along with Portage
County Sheriff David Doak, and officials with the Ohio State
Highway Patrol and ODOT remind listeners about safety on the
roads over the Christmas and New Year’s Holiday. That includes
reminders about drinking and driving and texting while driving.
Also safety driving tips during the winter months.
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Second Harvest Food bank is currently operating the annual
“Harvest for Hunger” campaign. Becky Miller discusses hunger
statistics from the local food bank and outlines a variety of
events that are underway for generating food and monetary
donations. In 2013 the food bank received 743,433 requests
for emergency food assistance and 1 in 4 children in the
Mahoning Valley stuggles with hunger.



2014 Food Bank Stats

Each week, the Food Bank fills more than 15,000 requests for emergency food assistance through our
member agencies in Columbiana, Mahoning and Trumbull counties.

1in 4 children in the Mahoning Valley struggles with hunger.

In 2013, 19% of the people who received food assistance were seniors.

53% of the students in the Mahoning Valley are eligible for free and reduced-price meal programes.
In 2013, the Food Bank distributed 9.2 million pounds of food in the tri-county area.

In 2013, the Food Bank distributed over 2 million pounds of fresh fruits and vegetables.

The Food Bank is a volunteer-dependent organization, and last year volunteers gave more than 13,000
hours of their time.

There were 796,433 requests for emergency food assistance in 2013,

1in 6 people in the Mahoning Valley faces hunger.

89,000 people in the Mahoning Valley may not know where their next meal comes from.
One-third of the people receiving food assistance are children.

Every month, 40% of the households receiving food assistance must choose between paying for food
and paying for utilities.

Every month, 35% of the households receiving food assistance must choose between paying for food
and paying for medicine and medical care.

Every month, 37% of the households receiving food assistance must choose between paying for food
and paying for transportation or gas for the car.

| {[_Ef H\
j‘;’;i . ll’[’

D

Stats are from Feeding America’s Map the Meal Gap 2014 gnd Hunger in America 2014, and from the
Food Bank.



Food and Fundraising Events — December 7 through January 2

Sparkle Markets — Participating in Project: Feed Our Valley as a drop location for non-perishables until
December 13.

Charter One — An Extra Plate

Simply set a plate, snap a photo, and tweet it or Facebook it with #AnExtraPlate @ CharterOne. For
every plate shared through December 31, Charter One will donate a meal to the food bank on your
behalf, up to 100,000 meals.

Great Clips — $5 donation for SHFB with every $50 gift card purchased now through December 13
Dunkin’ Donuts — $1 icon sales now through December 27 with 100% proceeds coming to SHFB.

Oversoyed Fine Organic Products — Through December 31, Oversoyed will donate $5 to SHFB for each
gift basket sold. They offer a wide selection of bath and body products and candles. Visit them on
www.facebook.com/OverSoyed or look for them on Etsy.

Storage & More of Canfield — Through December 20, Storage & More will donate a turkey to SHFB and
to the customer who rents a 10’ x 10 (or larger) storage unit.

Ohio Institute of Pain Management — Located at Trailwood Drive in Boardman. December 11th is
“Patient Apprecnatlon“[’;%{e(:hents ill receivea raffle sket with a npn pgﬁshablefoo eElonation.
Theirgoal is to g{_,&d last yeat’s 1,136 pound food collectlon —

D&R Garage Door - Offering 10% off service bill with a donation of non-perishable food items.
Company will also match all donations pound-for-pound. Second year conducting this food drive. Ends
December 31.

* Wild Flower Cove — In Boardman is hosting “Free Flower Friday” with a donation of non-perishable food

items. Promotion ends January 2"

Magic Tree Pub & Eatery — Will feature the JD Eicher Band and The Good Nights on December 12 at 9
pm. Admission is 2 non-perishable food items to benefit SHFB.

Mill Creek MetroParks Fellows Riverside Gardens — Is hosting their annual Winter Nights celebration
and lights show from 5pm-7pm on December 14, 21, and 28 (Sundays). Admission is a non-perishable
food donation.

Family Dollar — Non-perishable drop off location for the tri-county area through January 1°.

Diamonds in the Rough Consignment Café will be offering 10% off an entire purchase for anyone that
brings non-perishables now through December 13.

Denny’s Restaurant in Boardman is also offering 10% off a bill for anyone that brings a non-perishable
donation through January 1.

SportsClips in Poland is offering a free MVP Upgrade with a nonperishable food donation through
December 31.



RADIO STATION

WYFM

COMMUNITY ISSUES
QUARTER: 4th
YEAR: 2014
ISSUE: The Camelot Center
TITLE OF PROGRAM: Forum
DATE OF PROGRAM: 11/16/14
TIME: Fam
DURATION: 30 minutes

DESCRIPTION OF ISSUES: The Camelot Center is a nonprofit
equine assisted therapeutic riding program that is dedicated to
enriching the lives of children and adults suffering physical,
mental, emotional, and learning disabilities regardless of class or
resources. Nicolette Darkangelo has been a volunteer with the
organization for 12 years. She says the progress the students make
1s remarkable. She says the Camelot Center is a premier accredited

riding center.



Radio Station: WYFM

COMMUNITY ISSUES

QUARTER: 4"

YEAR: 2014

ISSUE: ADOPTION/FOSTER CARE
PROGRAM: FORUM

AIR DATE: 11/5/14

TIME: 8am

DURATION: 30 minutes

PROGRAM CONTENT:

November is National Adoption Month. Northeast Ohio Adoption
Services (NOAS) is a private adoption agency that helps bring children
and families together. NOAS services 12-15 counties in Ohio but can
reach out to others based on the needs of their children/clients.
Cynthia Wallace is the Wendy’s Wonderful Kids Recruiter & Family
Recruitment and Training Specialist. She walked our audience through
the process of foster/adoption and discussed the vetting and training of
adoptive families. Cheryl Tarantino is the Executive Director for NOAS
and discussed is funding & the NOAS mission to keep sibling children
together as a family whenever possible.
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Debunking the myths:
Facts about foster care adoption

MYTH: There are not enough loving families available who want to adopt children from foster care.

FACT: A national survey commissioned by the Dave Thomas Foundation for Adoption and conducted by
Harris Interactive in 2012 reveals that one in five American adults have considered adoption, and of
those, 72 percent, or roughly 47 million Americans have considered adoption from foster care — more so
than any other form of adoption, including private adoption of an infant or international adoption.

The research indicates that there are many families interested in foster care adoption but that more needs
to be done to find ways to connect these families with waiting children. Through National Adoption Day,
the Coalition puts a national spotlight on more than 100,000 waiting children in foster care in the hope
that more people will take steps to adopt.

MYTH: There's too much red tape and bureaucracy involved in adopting a child from foster care.

FACT: Congress has streamlined the foster care adoption process through enactment of the Adoption
and Safe Families Act of 1997. This law stipulates that children in foster care, who cannot be reunited
with their birth parents, are freed for adoption and placed with permanent families as quickly as possible.

MYTH: Adopting a child from foster care is expensive.

FACT: Actually, adopting children from foster care can be virtually free. Many agencies do not charge for
the services they provide to families who are adopting a child from foster care. In addition, a growing
number of companies and government agencies offer adoption assistance as part of their employee
benefits packages, including time off for maternity/paternity leave, financial incentives, and other benefits.
Congress has also made federal tax credits available for foster care adoptions to help offset required
fees, court costs, and legal and travel expenses. In 2014, the maximum federal tax credit for qualifying
expenses is $13,190. These types of benefits enable more families to adopt children from foster care into
their homes,

MYTH: Adoptive parents must be a modern version of Ozzie and Harriet.

FACT: Prospective adoptive parents do not have to be rich, married, own a home, or be of a certain race
or age to become an adoptive parent (Nearly one-third of adoptions from foster care are by single
parents). In fact, families are as diverse as the children who are available for adoption. Patience, a good
sense of humor, a love of children and the commitment to be a good parent are the most important
characteristics.
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Foster care adoption: Facts & figures

Every year, more than 100,000 children in foster care are available for adoption. Many spend more than
five years waiting for permanent, loving homes. Between 2000 and 2013, nearly 50,000 children were
joined together with their forever families as part of National Adoption Day activities.

Who are these waiting children?

There are an estimated 402,378 children in foster care in the United States, and more than 100,000
of them are waiting to be adopted.

Through no fault of their own, these children enter foster care as a result of abuse, neglect and/or
abandonment.

The average child waits for an adoptive family for nearly four years.
13 percent spend 5 years or more waiting for a family (13,217 children).

The average age of children waiting for an adoptive family is 8 years old.

What happens to them?

50,608 children are adopted from foster care.

More than 22,000 children reach the age of 18 without ever finding a forever family.

Who adopts from foster care?

Children in foster care are adopted by three types of families: former foster parents (58 percent),
relatives (31 percent) and non-relatives (26 percent) [note: data missing prior relationship 5%].

Of the families who adopt children from foster care, 67 percent are married couples, 27 percent are
single females, 3 percent are single males, and 3 percent are unmarried couples.

A national survey in 2013 revealed that 47 million Americans have considered adoption from foster
care — more so0 than any other form of adoption, including private adoption of an infant or international
adoption. (National Foster Care Adoption Attitudes Survey, June 2013. Commissioned by the Dave
Thomas Foundation for Adoption and conducted by Harris Interactive.)

To find out more about adopting a child in the United States, please visit nationaladoptionday.org or call
1-800-ASK-DTFA.

(Unless otherwise indicated, statistics are provided by the U.S. Department of Health and Human
Services, Administration for Children and Families Administration on Children AFCARS Report;
Preliminary FY 2013 Estimates as of July 2014.)



Radio Station: WYFM

COMMUNITY ISSUES

Quarter: 4"

Year: 2014

Issue: Crisis Prevention
Title of Program: Forum

Program air date: 10-26-14

Time: 8am

Duration: 30 minutes

Description of Issue:

Help Hotline Crisis Center is hosting a 2014 Fall Workshop. Vince
Brancaccio, CEO and Todd Marion, COOQ, join Cumulus for an overview
of the Help Hotline Crisis Center, the services they provide and the
upcoming event on 11-5-2014. This year’s speaker is an Irag war
veteran and Purple Heart Recipient, Mr. Bryan Adams. Mr. Adams will
share his experience form combat to campus to career...and focus on
the issues veterans face as they return from service in the military and
adjust to civilian life.



2014 Fall Workshop
AGENDA

Introductions
Vince Brancaccio, CEO
Help Hotline Crisis Center

Welcome
Ryan Pastore, Vice President
Client & Community Relations
PNC Bank

Buffet Luncheon
Keynote Speaker

Mr. Bryan Adams

Carolyn Givins - Ohio Suicide
Prevention Foundation

Thom Craig - Margaret Clark
Morgan Foundation

Tracy Plouck - Ohio Department
of Mental Health
and Addiction Services

Wrap up and Evaluations
Todd Marian
Chief Operating Officer
Help Hotline Crisis Center

To reach: o
Help Hotline
Crisis Genter, In

Call 2-1-1 or 330-747-2696
fax 330-747-4055
www.helphotline.org
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Recovery Clinic
A subsichary of Gotewayfohab®

Help Hotline

Crisls Center, Inc.

Presents

From Combat,
to Campus,
to Career

Mr. mc\mz >Qm§m

November 5, 2014
Registration 11:00am - 11:30am
Lunch 11:30am

Program 12:10-2:30pm
Sponsored by:

Mr. Anthony’s Banquet Center
7440 South Avenue, Boardman OH 44512



Keynote Speaker
Mr. Bryan Adams

Bryan’s mental health story began in
Tikrit, Iraq in 2008 when he was shot during
an ambush while on patrol. Bryan came back
to the U.S. to pursue his college degree as a
recipient of a Purple Heart, but nothing could
prepare him for how rough the transition
would be to campus life and the workforce
and his struggles with post-traumatic stress
disorder (PTSD). Today, Bryan shares his
moving story of trauma, stigma, and alcohol
abuse to active military, veterans, and civilians
alike to reinforce the importance of seeking
help. A tireless advacate for veterans rights,
Bryan seeks to empower others, and when
they cannot speak up for themselves, he hopes
that by sharing his story he can speak up for
them.

Bryan graduated from Rutgers
University with a bachelor’s degree in
marketing and an impressive résumé of work
with Active Minds, Iraq and Afghanistan
Veterans of America (IAVA), and Student
Veterans of America (SVA). Bryan is currently
the Veteran and Military Services Coordinator
for the Rutgers University System.

Guest Speakers

Carolyn Givens: Oversees and is responsible for
providing strategic leadership, financial development,
building statewide alliances with legislative, policy and
business leaders, as well as day to day operations of the
foundation.

Prior to joining OSPF, Givens, was the Director
of the Ohio Department of Alcohol and Drug
Addiction Services, where she served the cabinet level
department in a number of leadership roles throughout
her 16 years of public service.

Givens is a graduate of Ohio Dominican University
and Harvard University’s Program for Senior Executives
in State and Local Government.

Thom Craig: Thom Craig is the Director of Mental
Health Program for the Margaret Clark Morgan
Foundation of Hudson, Ohio. The foundation has a
primary purpose of supporting the mental health field,
and secondary purpose of supporting education and
arts fields. The Margaret Clark Morgan Foundation’s
mission is to improve the lives of people with serious
mental illness by investing in innovative projects in
Northeast Ohio having national transformational
impact.

Mr. Craig received his bachelor’s degree in
psychology and philosophy from Borromeo College
Seminary in Cleveland and holds a master’s in public
administration from the University of Akron. He works
closely with mental health leaders and individuals
with lived experience of mental illness to find ways to
promote recovery and healing and empower systems to
use impactful methods,

Tracy Plouk: Effective July 1, 2013, Tracy Plouck was
appointed director of the Ohio Department of Mental
Health and Addiction Services (OhioMHAS) by Gov.
John Kasich, after serving as his director of the Ohio
Department of Mental Health (ODMH) since January
2011. She brings strong policy background to her
role, having twice held the state Medicaid director
position and also serving as a deputy director with
the Ohio Department of Developmental Disabilities.
Additionally, Plouck has significant fiscal experience
from her eight years with the Ohio Office of Budget
and Management, most recently as deputy director for
budget.

Reservation
1.5 Continuing Education
Credits Available

Name:

Additional Attendees:

Organization:

Address:

City/State/Zip:

Total number of reservations

x $30.00 each

Total

Make check payable to:

Help Hotline Crisis Center, Inc.
Mail to: Help Hotline - Fall Workshop
P.O. Box 46
Youngstown, OH 44501-0046

Deadline October 29, 2014

Questions?
Call Help Hotline at 330-747-5111



Radio Station: WYFM

COMMUNITY ISSUES

Quarter: 4"

Year: 2014

Issue: School Bus Safety
Title of Program: Forum

Program Air date: 10-19-14

Time: 8am

Duration: 30 minutes

Description of Issue:

Lieutenant Nakia J. Hendrix is the Canfield Post Commander for the
Ohio State Highway Patrol. Lt. Hendrix talks about Ohio law and school
busses. Hendrix states that the number one motorist violation is illegal
passing of stopped school busses and reminds motorists they need to
stop 10 from a stopped school bus in either direction. Breaking this law
mandates a court appearance and could result in a license suspension.
October 20-26 is National School Bus Safety Week.



RADIO STATION WYFM

COMMUNITY ISSUES
QUARTER: 4th
YEAR: 2014
ISSUE: Happy Trails
TITLE OF PROGRAM: Forum
DATE OF PROGRAM: 10/12/14
TIME: @Gam
DURATION: 30 minutes

DESCRIPTION OF ISSUES:  Annette Fisher is the executive
director of Happy Trails Farm Animanl Sanctuary which rescues
abused, abandoned and neglected farm animals and looks for
people to adopt them. The 2014 Compassionate Thanksgiving
event in November will use 100% of funds raised to keep the farm
moving forward so it can take care of even more animals. The farm
suffered a terrible fire earlier this year with several animals lost but
has since been able to recover and rebuild.



RADIO STATION WYFM

COMMUNITY ISSUES
QUARTER: 4th
YEAR: 2014
ISSUE: Bella Women’s Center
TITLE OF PROGRAM: Forum
DATE OF PROGRAM: 10/5/14
TIME: Cam
DURATION: 30 minutes

DESCRIPTION OF ISSUES:  Tia Ciferno is the Executive
Director of Bella Women’s Center in Warren. Bella is a non
profit group that helps women who are pregnant make an informed
decision about their pregnancy. It supplies them with the
information they need to do that.



September 20th benefit Page 1 of 1

From: Misty Suter

To: lynndavis@y-103.com

Date: Tuesday, October 14, 2014 8:12:22 PM
Subject: September 20th benefit

Lynn
Thank you so much for putting the information about my niece Ashlynn benefit. We had a wonderful turn out and

raised $1,833.00. Ashlynn and her family are really grateful for everything.
Thank you again.

Sincerely,
Misty

http://imail.cumulus.net/IClient/PreviewMsg.aspx?SeqNum=587478521 10/15/2014



